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FACTS—FIGURES—FELLOWSHIP 
GIVEN TO REACH OUR WORLD FOR CHRIST 

 

BUDGET REPORT FOR  JANUARY 1-24, 2015 
JANUARY 1-24 RECEIPTS  ………………...…...................$27,169.06 
MONTHLY BUDGET NEEDED …………………………...$33,327.98 
RECEIPTS NEEDED  FOR BUDGET………….…..…….$  6,158.92      
 

ACTUAL BUDGET RECEIPT/EXPENSE REPORT 

JANUARY 1-24 Receipts….……………………..$27,169.06 
JANUARY 1-24 Expenses………………….…….$30,580.70 
JANUARY 1-24 Receipts under Expenses……...$  3,411.64 

 

Our Ministerial Staff: 
Chad Wood  Pastor 
Nick Prieto  Worship & Youth Pastor 
Rusty Grace  Discipleship & Systems Pastor 
               

*USHERS FOR FEBRUARY* 

Curtis Dalton,  Matthew Hulbert, 
Chris Dowell   Alt.:  David Burquest 

 

*FEBRUARY LIST FOR DEACON OF THE WEEK* 

7—David Peck    14—Mike Sullivan 
21—Terry Wood     28—Mark Burquest 

  

  

  

Dear FBC Faith Family, 

As a church, we are coming up on our 3
rd

 annual 40 day fast  which will lead up to Easter.  

The Fast will begin on Sunday night, February 14, at sunset and will finish on Saturday night, March 26, the evening before 

Easter. There are many ways you can par)cipate in this if you choose to do so.  Please be in prayer now about what God would 

have you give up during the 40 days, if you feel led to be a part of this.  Whatever you feel led to do, know that these 40 days are 

more than just giving up something such as food for discipline sake.  It is more about pressing into the Lord together as a church, 

as well as individually, through prayer and dependence on God.  I personally believe in fas)ng from food in some way during a 

fast, as it is what is seen most clearly in Scripture.  However, should you choose to do that for any length of )me, please be wise 

and get a doctor’s opinion on whether or not your body can handle it.  We do not want anyone to be harmed with health 

problems from this.   

I am asking you to please pray purposefully and persistently, if you are to be a part of it. We will have copies of a “40 Day Fast 

guide” in the church offices and in the ves)bules during this )me.  This is for us to know HOW we need to be praying during this 

)me.   

The way in which you fast is between you and the Lord and there are a variety of ways to take part in it.  Here are few things I 

have heard that people did the last two years: 
 

Fas)ng from Food: 

1 meal a week throughout the course of the 40 days 

1 meal a day throughout 40 days 

1 full day a week throughout the 40 days 

Daniel Fast (eat only fruits/vegetables/beans/nuts) during 

40 days 

No processed food during 40 days 
 

Fast from Habits: 

Read only Chris)an growth books and no fic)on 

Tobacco products, alcohol, caffeine, sodas, chocolate, etc. 
 

I am personally very excited for the many reasons I feel God may be leading us to do this total-church fast.  Above all, I believe it 

will draw us much closer with Him in)mately and bring us deeper in our dependence upon Him, our love toward Him, and our 

surrendered obedience to Him. 
 

All in all, may we seek His Face before we Seek His Hand! 
 

I love you FBC! 

 

Pastor Chad                                                                                                 

                          

Recommended Reading:  WriAen in Stone by Philip Ryken 
 
 

From the Pastor 

AVERAGE ATTENDANCE FOR JANUARY 
 

SMALL GROUP BIBLE STUDY—— 95   
MORNING WORSHIP——129   
 

If you are not plugged in with a Small Group Bible Study you 
are missing a blessing.  Small Group Bible Study begins at 
9:15 a.m.  Join Us!  We have groups for all ages! 

 

FINAL BUDGET REPORT FOR DECEMBER 2015 

DECEMER RECEIPTS  …………...…...…...........................$32,079.50 
MONTHLY BUDGET NEEDED …………………………..$29,911.46 
RECEIPTS OVER FOR BUDGET……………..………...$  2,168.04   
 

ACTUAL BUDGET RECEIPT/EXPENSE REPORT 

December 1-31 Receipts….…………………………$32,079.50  
December 1-31 Expenses……….………….………..$31,379.46  
December 1-31 Receipts over Expenses...…..……..$     700.04 

 

WMU—Current Missions 
Our WMU Current Missions group 
meets the 3rd Thursday of each 
month at 10 a.m.  Our next meeting 
will be February 18.  ALL ladies are 
encouraged to join our group. 

Keenagers 

Monday, February 8, 2016 

Noon—Covered Dish 

Entertainment by: 

Harmonic Balance  

                   Barbershop Quartet 
                   

ALL Senior Adults are encouraged to bring a covered dish 
and join us for lots of great food, fun and fellowship.  

 
 
 

Upcoming Senior Adults Hosted Trips 
Early March - Cherry Blossom Festival Tour w/ lunch at 
Jeneane's 
Tuesday, March 29 - Middle GA Concert Band, Wesleyan  
College 
Thursday, May 5 - State Botanical Garden of Georgia, Athens 
Thursday, June 23 - Callaway Gardens/FSU Flying High Circus 
Thursday, July 14, Yoder’s and Brown’s Farm 
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                                     “We Seek to Glorify God By Making Disciples of ALL Nations” 

Mission Trip to Colombia 
May 7—12, 2016 

Cost:  $3,900 plus airfare to/from Miami 
Those going on the trip are:  Nick & Hannah  

Prieto, Chad & Shana Wood, David Burquest, and 
Madison Silverstruck 

Thank you FBC for all the donations that were 
made to make this trip possible.  Every penny is 

appreciated more than you will ever know.   
You all are such a blessing to us. 

Serve The World Missions Offering:  

Want to support LoBe Moon, Annie Armstrong, Georgia 

Missions, and Pure Water/Pure Love?  You can now  

support all of these through our Serve the World  

Missions offering at any )me throughout the year.   If 

you’d like to do so, simply write “Serve the World” on the 

memo line of your check.  Thank you.  
Fas)ng from Technology: 

No TV or Radio 

No Internet 

No Social Media: Facebook, TwiAer, Instagram, Linked in, 

etc. 

Mixing it up fast: 

1 week from food then the next week from technology, etc. 



         FEBRUARY 2016 
Sundays 
  9:15 am  Small Group Bible Study 
10:30 am  Morning Worship 
  6:00 pm  CONNECT—Youth  

Wednesdays 

6:00 pm  Mid-Week Bible Study 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

        
  1 

Men of Faith 
Chili Cook-Off 
6:30pm 

2 Pastor Chad  
Pastor’s Day at 

Capitol in  
Atlanta 

Ann Out 

3 
First  
Wednesday 
6pm 
 
Ann Out 

 

*Shana Wood 

*Michael Silverstruck 

4 5 
 

 

 

 

*Lynn Carter 

*Keisha McKay 

*Margaret Wood 

6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

*Matthew Hulbert 

7 
Discover FBC 
9:15am 
 
 
No CONNECT 

8  Ann Out 
Keenagers 
Noon—
entertainment by 
Harmonic  
Balance  

 

*Peggy Boothe 

9  Ann Out 10 11 
FCA Banquet 
6pm 

12 
Widow/
Widower’s 
Valentine  
Dinner—6pm 
 
 
*Kyle Farris 

13 

14 Valentine’s Day 
 
40 Day Fast Begins 
 

Youth Ice Skate 
Night  
3:30pm—8pm 

15 
President’s Day 
 

Church Office 
Closed 
HCBE Holiday 

 

*Josh Pope 

16 
 
 

 
HCBE Holiday 

17 
Daniel 1 yr. 
anniversary 
Pastor Chad w/ 
Bryant Wright 
mentor 
*Heather Cavanah 

18 
WMU—10am 
 

Southside  
Summit @  
Eagle’s Landing 
FBC 

19 20 
Pastor’s Prayer 
Partners—9am 
@ the Huguleys 

21  Communion 
Church Council 
3:30pm; Steward-
ship—5pm;  
Celebration  
Service—6pm 
CONNECT—6pm 

*Emily Gibbs 

22 23 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Bennie Wynn 

24 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Mary Walker 

25 26 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Daniel Burquest 

27 

28 
 
CONNECT—6pm 

29 
Pastor Chad 
Timothy  
Barnabas  
Conference 
 
*Madi Potter 

     

       

*Birthdays 

From the Worship/Youth Pastor 

As I’m writing this article, I’m sitting in my office listening to a 
record. Yes, an actual record. I’m playing it on a record player (big 
surprise there!). I have what could be considered an outdated or 
old-fashioned piece of furniture, but it accomplishes its purpose. I 
like the way it looks. I enjoy listening to records. It is something 
old fashioned, but it has present relevance and utility.  
 

I think this is a good illustration for the place of the Scriptures in 
our lives. The most recently composed portions are still nearly two
-thousand years old. Other portions are far older than that. People 
from ancient societies very different from our own were used to 
write the words we find in the Bible. But these ancient words still 
possess present relevance and utility for our lives. Moreover, these 
ancient words can be enjoyed, even savored today. Ultimately, 
these ancient words come from the Holy Spirit, who made use of 
God’s people in times past, to write words that weren’t simply 
recollections of past events or representations of the authors’ 
opinion. Instead, the Holy spirit used these people to write words 
that can truly be called the very Word of God.  It is through these 
words that God himself addresses us.   
 

Because of this, the words of Scripture are immensely relevant, 
entirely useful, and truly joy-giving. I suspect that many if not 
most of the people reading this article would already agree with 
these assertions about the nature and benefits of Scripture. But, do 
we live like we believe this? Do we immerse ourselves in the 
Scriptures? Do we read, listen, and reflect upon them? Do we seek 
its counsel when we try to make decisions? Do we pray according 
to the Scriptures? Do we find the Scriptures to be a source of 
comfort in affliction? Do we find ourselves unsettled and driven to 
deeper study and prayerful pondering? Do we intentionally try to 
live out what we read? I suspect the answer for each of us is some 
combination of yes, no, maybe, not enough. But will we keep 
pressing on?  
 

Consider these words from Psalm 19, verses 8-14. May they be 
our testimony and our prayer. The law of the Lord is perfect, 
reviving the soul; the testimony of the Lord is sure, making wise 
the simple; 8 the precepts of the Lord are right, rejoicing the heart; 
the commandment of the Lord is pure, enlightening the eyes; 9 the 
fear of the Lord is clean, enduring forever; the rules of the Lord 
are true, and righteous altogether. 10 More to be desired are they 
than gold, even much fine gold; sweeter also than honey and 
drippings of the honeycomb. 11 Moreover, by them is your servant 
warned; in keeping them there is great reward.12 Who can discern 
his errors? Declare me innocent from hidden faults.13 Keep back 
your servant also from presumptuous sins; let them not have 
dominion over me! Then I shall be blameless, and innocent of 
great transgression. 14  Let the words of my mouth and the 
meditation of my heart be acceptable in your sight, O Lord, my 
rock and my redeemer. 
 
 
 

Rusty 

Rusty’s Ramblings 

Can you believe we are heading into February already? I 
am more and more reminded of my need to live 
intentionally because life is flying by. Jesus’ teaching of 
storing up treasure in heaven is more real to me 
because what we see here is temporal. Therefore, my 
investment should be in Kingdom minded things. As a 
church, we have prayed over the last few years that we 
would impact neighborhood families immediately 
surrounding our church with the light of Christ. Well, God 
is answering that prayer, and it is so very exciting. Each 
week, we are having opportunities to invest in and 
impact students and children from the neighborhood 
around our church. I encourage you to praise God for 
this but even more to earnestly pray God would continue 
to work and to work in even greater ways. In Colossians 
4:3, Paul states, “9pray also for us, that God may open 
to us a door for the word, to declare the mystery of 
Christ9” I implore you more than ever, make this a 
regular prayer for these families, children and youth 
leadership and our church. Eternity hangs in the 
balance, and our time on earth is limited. 
 

I want to thank you for your investment and generosity in 
the Colombia mission trip both for support of one of our 
students (Madison Silverstruck) and my awesome wife! 
We have been absolutely speechless as to how 
generous and giving you have been to provide for the 
cost of their trips. We are excitedly anticipating this trip. 

 

Nick  

  Volunteers Are Needed!Volunteers Are Needed!Volunteers Are Needed!Volunteers Are Needed! 
If you are interested in volunteering in 

the Preschool/Children’s Department, 

please contact Jennifer Hulbert.  When 

you volunteer, it is not is not is not is not for every Sunday.  It would be once  

every 5 or 6 weeks.  If you are not comfortable with babies, we 

can put you in a toddler or older class.  If you are not  

comfortable with toddlers or older, we can put you in with the 

babies.  We are flexible and will work with you. 

President’s Day 

Monday, February 15 
The church office will be closed  
on Monday, February 15, in  
observance of President’s Day.  We 
will resume regular hours on Tuesday, February 16. 

4th Annual Widow/Widower's 
Valentine's Dinner 
Friday, February 12, 2016 
6:00 p.m. 
 

First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall 
RSVP by February 4, 2016 
478-922-8152 (Church Office) 

Johnson Ferry—MOVE Conference 

Men of Faith 
Chili Cook-off 

Monday, February 1 
6:30PM in FH 

 

ALL Men ages 14 and over are  
           encouraged to join us! 


